
Easter work Panmure Roundabout – Road Closures 

The Easter holiday weekend is a time for many people to head away to relax. 
With traffic volumes significantly lower than normal, it is an ideal time for us to carry out major work on 
Panmure Roundabout. 

Between 19 and 29 April, we will be carrying out intensive work on Panmure Roundabout including 
removal of the Panmure sign (see the latest AMETI newsletter for more on the sign) along with 
removing trees along Lagoon Drive in preparation for retaining walls to be built. The walls are 
imperative to the project as it will allow the road and footpaths to be widened for construction of the 
busway and shared path. 

Road closures will be implemented as a safety measure while work takes place during the Easter and 
ANZAC Day period (see diagram below). Access to Lagoon Drive will be maintained for residents, staff 
and customers of Lagoon Pools and Leisure Centre. This access will be open via the Lagoon Drive / 
Church Crescent end of the closures. 

Throughout this work, an east-west traffic flow (Ellerslie Panmure Highway - Queens Road) across the 
roundabout will be maintained. A left turning option will also be available out of Ireland Road. 

 
 
If you would like to come and talk with a 
member of the Eastern Busway team, drop in 
to our information centre in Pakuranga Plaza - 
Tuesday and Thursday 2pm - 6pm. 
 
Plan a better journey through the 
construction: AT.govt.nz/travelplaneast 
 

Have a safe and happy Easter! 
The AMETI team 

 

https://at.govt.nz/media/1979775/eastern-busway-march-newsletter-compressed.pdf
https://at.govt.nz/travelplaneast
https://at.govt.nz/projects-roadworks/ameti-eastern-busway/

